
Lyneham Village Hall                                            Jane Ball (Secretary) 
Management Committee.                                       46 Calne Rd.    
                                                                                                         Lyneham  
                                                                                                        SN15 4PN 
   
                                                                   E mail      frank-jane_ball@tiscali.co.uk 
 
 
  

                                                                                          Wilma Goodfellow (Chair) 
                                                                                   E Mail      wilmagoodfellow@aol.com 
 
                                                                                                                         Date 26.10.2021 
Dear Clerk & Parish Councillors 
 
      At last – as from November 1st , Lyneham Village Hall will be open and ready for 
business. 
         We were first closed because the roof needed to be replaced due to the tiles 
de-laminating. At that time, we had a full survey of the property done. We 
formulated a five-year plan knowing that we would need this in order to acquire 
grants for this essential work. 
     Grants were secured thankfully and work was planned to start this August.  
Having been closed due to Covid we had hoped to open in April for a while before 
work started but just before opening, we had a burst pipe which caused flood 
damage to the kitchen and hall floor. 
 
However, all is well now – the roof is completed, we have a newly refurbished 
kitchen, new flooring in the toilets and passages as well as a resurfaced main hall 
floor. 
We have also had new curtains for the stage area and have had an audio amplifier 
and hearing loop along with projector and electronic screen fitted with access to 
Wifi. 
 
Without grant funding none of this would have been possible so the committee 
would like to celebrate our long-awaited opening and say a much-appreciated thank 
you to those who have helped with grant funding, building and bearing with us 
during this long closure. 
 
Please come and join us for tea and cake on the afternoon of December 3rd at 2pm 
so, we can show our gratitude. 
 
Please reply to Jane Ball by e mail – (as above) 
Yours sincerely 
Wilma & The Village Hall Committee 
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